COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS


Sherwood Forest Lake District

Prudential Committee Meeting

Date Saturday, September 7, 2013
Time: 10:00 AM
Location: Becket Town Hall

557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

DRAFT MEETING MINUTES 
Committee Members present: Howard G. Lerner (Chair), Stuart R. Eldred (Vice Chair), Nancy J. Fishell, Elise Fitzsimmons, Lucy A. Ferriss, Stanley C. Taylor (Alternate) and William F. Maier and Clerk/Treasurer Robert T. Ronzio. 

Committee Members absent: Dennis B. Guerri 
Public Present: Steve Rosenthal.
Location: Becket Town Hall, 557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

Introduction - Mr. Lerner opened the meeting with a call to order at 10:03 AM and announced that parliamentary procedural rules previously adopted will regulate and conduct of the meeting in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law (OML), other pertinent Massachusetts general laws, the by-laws of the district and local customs and traditions. Mr. Lerner asked if anyone would like to have the entire rules and regulations read aloud. Hearing no response, he dispensed with the remainder of the reading, noting that[image: image1.png]


 everyone present acknowledged that they were familiar with the procedural provisions of the OML. Mr. Lerner asked if anyone present planned to record the meeting. Mr. Lerner stated that he was aware that Heather Hunt will recorded the meeting for Mr. Ronzio’s brother. Mr. Lerner noted that there were agendas on the table for all present. He again stated that the aforementioned guidelines are being followed to insure that the district complied with the General Laws of the Commonwealth. 

Prudential Committee Members Comments and Announcements - None

Approval of Meeting Minutes August 10, 2013 - Committee members briefly review. Mr. Lerner proposed a few non-substantive changes; committee members discuss and agree to proposed changes. Mr. Eldred makes a motion to approve the minutes as amended, Ms. Fitzsimmons seconded; Unanimous Approval.
Dam Management Update -
a. Big and Little Robin Dam Project - Progress Status Report - Mr. Lerner reported that the contractor is moving forward albeit methodically but slowly. Mr. Lerner discussed a second proposed change order cost proposal/work report to the committee. It showed an additional cost of approximately $28,000 for permanently installed sheet piling to cover the un-anticipated work at the Big Robin Dam site. He stated that during the excavation for the low-level outlet pipe water started to leak through a hole in the dam. The contractor was able to stop the flow temporarily until Root Engineering could inspect the problem. Root Engineering solution was to add 40 feet of sheet piling 15 feet deep into the dam face excavate the suspect material and reinforce the cut with impervious fill. Despite this second setback Mr. Lerner stated that the contractor has assured him that the job will be completed by the September 30th deadline. Committee members read and review cost proposal/work report and briefly discuss.  Mr. Eldred made a motion to give Mr. Lerner as the district’s CPO, the authority to deal with the project upcharge, Mr. Maier seconds the motion; Unanimous Approval.
b. USDA - Long-Term Loan Application Status - Mr. Lerner reported that USDA loan has been secured and that the money will be available when the current loan expires in May of 2014. He wished to extend his appreciation to Attorney Goodman and Mr. Ronzio for all their hard work.
c. Lancelot Dam Project - Inspection/Preliminary Survey Work/Easements - Mr. Lerner discussed how he proposed to begin to move forward with this project. Mr. Taylor made a motion to proceed with the engineering, preliminary land survey and land acquisition as funds; Mr. Eldred and Mr. Maier simultaneously seconded; Unanimous Approval.
d. Lancelot Outlet - Beaver Activity - Mr. Ronzio stated that the remaining beaver on Lancelot is creating havoc with the spillway outlet pipe. The committee discussed various options and decided to have Mr. Ronzio get the necessary permits and contact Beaver Solutions and Outdoor Services to rectify the problem. Ms. Fishell made a motion to proceed with permitting, beaver trapping and spillway debris removal; Mr. Maier seconded; Unanimous Approval.
Big Robin Lake Level - Will Scarlet Beach Work Site No Trespassing - Mr. Lerner stated the proprietors were advised to start removing their watercraft as soon as possible because of an additional lake’s water level adjustment on big Robin due to the recent dam work and Office of Dam Safety’s (ODS) involvement. He also stated that the work sites at both dam locations were drawing resident who have entered the work areas after hours. He explained that this is troubling because people could get hurt. The committee discussed solutions to include more signage, fencing and police involvement. Mr. Eldred made a motion to inform the contractor about the problem and their obligation to secure the site as presented by Mr. Lerner; Ms. Fitzsimmons seconded; Unanimous Approval.

Lake Management- Aquatic Controls Tech Survey Report - Mr. Maier reported that the post treatment survey work regarding the summer season treatment applications would be done in October. He stated that he is in the process of discussing the district contractual arrangements with ACT and will report back when he has more information. He also reported that ACT had recently completed a naiad spot treatment in Big Robin to prevent further growth.  

Mr. Maier stated that he was concern with the anticipated changes in the Conservation Commission. He explained that much of the work he had done regarding weed harvesting could be lost due to these changes. Mr. Ronzio stated he would discuss Mr. Maier concerns with the commissioners’ at their next meeting. Mr. Maier and the committee decide to delay spending any funds on the harvester until the Conservation Commission approved the district plan. 
Beach Water Testing - Committee members discuss the testing process to include the frequency of the current testing. Mr. Ronzio advised that if they do not receive a report that they should assume that everything is all right. Mr. Lerner suggested that next year they need to put it in the contract that they would like to have the report each week regardless of the results. Mr. Eldred expressed his concern that the results often are not helpful, especially in the case that if they get a report that shows ecoli, because it is usually 24-48 hours before they even are aware of the problem, thus by the time they let the people know, they more than likely have been in the water unknowingly. Committee members discuss different ideas and options to make the results and reports that they receive to be more effective for all involved. Mr. Lerner reminds the committee that he has repeatedly told everyone, that if they are concerned about previous results, then they can be cautious and wait the 48 hours before entering the water after a heavy rain. Mr. Ronzio noted that negative results usually occur just after a big rainstorm but not always and not all beaches are affected in the same way. Mr. Eldred suggested the committee look into the cost of additional testing. 

Beach and Boat Management - Mr. Rosenthal stated that the new sign on Will Scarlet is all set and will be going up soon. Mr. Ronzio noted that in conjunction with the beach water-testing program and to meet bathing beach regulation, using proper names for each beach so that when a water test report comes in with a problem it can be properly posted. Committee members discuss adding the seasonal dates that the beaches are open and of the testing on the signs as well. 
Boat Sticker Requirement - Mr. Lerner confirmed that everyone has received and read the email sent out by Mr. Rosenthal. Mr. Lerner felt that the committee needed to consider writing a by-law change to be presented at next year's annual meeting. 
Mr. Rosenthal told a story of a small boater that he recently found in violation of the sticker requirement. Mr. Rosenthal noted that, the Prudential Committee needs to set clear regulations for all the different situations that may arise. Mr. Rosenthal explained that he is in attendance to hopefully get a resolution to this ongoing problem and have regulations put in place to address and enforce violations. Mr. Lerner stated that the committee could work on writing a by-law and bring it to the annual meeting. Mr. Rosenthal suggested that all residents should keep an eye out for people that do not have stickers on their boats and if they see this, they can simply approach the individual and state that they notice that they do not yet have one of the new Sherwood Forest Boat stickers. Mr. Rosenthal advised that if there were more than just one individual looking for violators, it would be very helpful. Mr. Rosenthal stated that he frequently will even go out in a boat or a kayak and that he doesn’t mind approaching individuals as long as he is here but he isn’t on the lakes full time. Ms. Lucy Ferriss made a motion to draft a boat sticker bylaw and present it at the next meeting. Mr. Eldred seconded; Unanimous Approval. 
Committee members discuss having the verbiage ready by November or December. Ms. Ferriss agreed to draft a bylaw and bring it to the Committee for further discussion.

Harbor Master - Mr. Lerner stated that in the past they have tabled this discussion. Mr. Rosenthal who is currently the Harbormaster for the Town discussed many of the possible issues that may arise if and when he is called into Sherwood Forest. Committee members agree that at this time they will table the discussion until Mr. Rosenthal reports back again.

Guest Passes - Mr. Rosenthal stated that he has collected a check and cash for a two passes which has issued. Mr. Ronzio asked Mr. Rosenthal to give him a copy of this information for the district records.
 Beach Sand Replenishment - Mr. Lerner stated that if the committee plans to continue beach sand replenishment next year, the district will have to go to the Conservation Commission to renew their permit since it was issued for three years and it expires before next summer. Mr. Lerner asked Mr. Rosenthal if he would be interested in doing this. Mr. Ronzio reminded the committee that as long as they go ahead and obtain the permit they don't have to put the sand down immediately. Mr. Eldred makes a motion to go ahead and apply for necessary permits from the Conservation Commission, Ms. Fishell seconds motion; Unanimous Approval. Ms. Ferriss asked the committee to make sure that the sand is treated before the new product is added. Committee members briefly discuss the various methods from hand pulling to tilling the sand mechanically. 

Fish Stocking - Committee members briefly discuss the fish stocks. Mr. Lerner discussed some different situations and possible issues that could arise. He also noted that this activity is not present in the current budget and they potentially would have to raise everyone’s taxes. He stated he doesn't believe a majority of the proprietors would favor that option. Committee members discussed the formation of a sub-committee of interested fishermen to get together discuss the issue and make a recommendation which could be presented at the next Annual District Meeting. Mr. Ronzio stated that all fishermen in Massachusetts except children under the age of fourteen need to posses a valid fishing license and that the Environmental Police do frequent the lakes in Sherwood Forest to insure compliance with state rules and regulations. 

Property Acquisitions/Donations - Mr. Ronzio advises that at this point nothing has been officially filed, but there are numerous offers of property donations. He stated that the Town no longer accepts such donations. Mr. Lerner states that the district stands ready and will accept a property as long as there are no back taxes owed.
Website - Ms. Lucy Ferriss asked the committee to send her any fall pictures so she could update and refresh the website. She asked the committee to spread the word, as there are a many people who regularly use their smart phone as cameras.   
Post Annual Meeting Requirements - Open Meeting Law/Conflict of Interest/State Ethics - Mr. Lerner stated the no everyone has sent Mr. Ronzio their completed conflict of interest certificate. Some members stated that they have not, but they will do so at their earliest convenience.
Any Other Business to come before the Committee - Mr. Ronzio stated that he has received an Opt-Out request from an individual on Wells Road who approached at town hall. Mr. Ronzio stated that sent the proprietor the necessary paperwork necessary. Mr. Ronzio also explained that the Opt-Out exclusion runs with the property and should show up when the property is listed to be sold. He explained this could be a deal breaker if the prospective buyer discovers the loss of lake rights.
Public Input - None
Review Correspondence - Committee members review correspondence received.
Warrant #2 FY2014 Operating Budget - Mr. Lerner reviews all bills and expenses presented on the Warrant #2. Mr. Eldred made a motion to accept the warrant as presented; Ms. Fishell seconded; Unanimous Approval.

Warrant #2 FY2014 Dam Management - Mr. Lerner read and reviewed Warrant #2. Mr. Eldred made a motion to accept the warrant as presented; Ms. Fishell seconded; Unanimous Approval.

Adjournment  - Ms. Ferriss made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Mr. Eldred seconded; Meeting is adjourned at 12:32.    

Schedule Next meeting Saturday, October 12, 2013.
Respectfully submitted,
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